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Dear Chair Neron, Vice-Chairs Dobson and McIntire, and members of the 

Committee:  

 

As a parent of an Oregon public charter school student, I am writing today in support 

of House Bill 3444. HB 3444 will fix a deep disparity currently happening in Oregon 

schools: that Oregon public charter school students are essentially funded at 48 

cents on the dollar compared to district students. Public charter school students are 

public school students, and it’s past time to fund their education fairly.  

 

Almost every public charter school parent has a story as to why a public charter 

school became the right fit for their child and their family. Many families are put in the 

awful position of having to choose between the educational services and experience 

their child needs that only a public charter school provides, at the expense of other 

services that the state funds at traditional public schools, like transportation support, 

food security programs and more.  

 

Many parents, such as myself, want an exceptional education for their children, 

however, can not afford a private school. We realize that we could not afford private 

school for our children and decided to enroll our child in one of our district’s charter 

schools. We could not be more thrilled with her educational progress. Our daughter is 

excelling at school and learning another language. This would not be possible had 

she gone to our neighborhood public school. We feel her current charter school 

provides an amazing education and are so thankful we have this opportunity for our 

child.  Her school, as well as other charters in the state, deserve to be funded in the 

same manner as other public schools.  

 

Unfortunately, because of Oregon’s current school funding model, public charter 

schools are significantly underfunded. Many buildings are old and in need of 

upgrades or are not designed to promote learning as they are repurposed buildings; 

students can’t access transportation services; food security programs are limited; and 

schools lack essential school supplies and mental health resources.  By supporting 

HB 3444, you are standing up for the rights of all public school students—regardless 

of the type of school they attend. I respectfully ask you to vote in favor of this bill and 



work to ensure that charter school students are treated fairly under Oregon’s 

education system.  You can fix this ongoing disparity and provide fair funding for 

public charter school students who deeply need it.  

 

Please vote yes on HB 3444.  

 

Thank you,  

 

Angela Saini 


